



Longfield Academy Longfield Road Darlington DL3 0HT T: 01325 380815 / 380816 E: enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk W: www.longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Chief Executive: Mr D Judson, BEd, NPQH Head of School: Mrs A Sweeten, BA (Hons), MA, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr S Rawle, BA (Hons), MA

06 June 2023

Dear Parent / Carer,

## Re: Longfield Academy School Council – Litter Pick (0149-22JRA)

As you are aware, your child is currently involved in Longfield Academy's School Council. The council forms a key part of school life, acting as a voice for pupils to drive change and raise standards.

Part of the council's role is to help with community projects and give pupils the opportunity to participate in voluntary work.

Over recent weeks, members of the school have expressed concerns over the Brinkburn area, stating that litter is on the rise. It's their aim to reduce the amount of litter in the area and support local projects in improving the overall environment for residents.

Your child has agreed to participate in a litter pick after school on Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> June 2023 at Brinkburn Local Nature Reserve. The litter pick will start at 3.15pm and is scheduled to finish at approximately 4.30pm. Pupils will be walked to and the from the activity by Mr Raw. It is advised that pupils bring an appropriate change of clothes to school along with suitable footwear for walking.

If you would like your child to take part, please use the link below to complete the online consent & indemnity form:

## School Council Litter Pick - 14.06.23 - Consent & Indemnity Form (please use this link)

Should you have any questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me, via main reception on 01325 380815 or by emailing jraw@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Yours faithfully,

Mr J Raw

Community Cohesion Lead











